AGM - We will be holding our Annual General Meeting on Friday, October 19 at 2:00 PM in
Regina at the Glencairn Recreation Centre at 2626 Dewdney Ave E. You will have an
opportunity to elect board members, vote on changes to bylaws, and ask questions. We will
try to arrange for people to participate via computer if they are not able to attend in person.
Details to follow in the next weeks.

55+ Games - Saskatchewan did very well in the 2018 Canada 55+ Games held in Saint John,
New Brunswick in August. Jane Powell and Deb Sluser won silver in the women's 60+ age
group, while Doug Brown and Bob Sluser won gold in the men's 65+ group. Congratulations!

Clinics - Over the last 4 months, volunteer ambassadors have been providing pickleball clinics
and equipment to seniors in communities across the province. This was made possible by a
grant from the New Horizons for Seniors Program. To see where we have been, go to
https://pickleballsaskatchewan.weebly.com. Note that all equipment has been allocated.

Membership - PSI membership is at 653, which is more than double our membership one
year ago. We now have three affiliate clubs: Regina, Saskatoon and Battlefords. Please
review your profile on the Pickleball Canada website (https://pickleballcanada.org) to ensure
that the information is correct, especially:

* your email;

 your city (and sport district, if you know); and

* your primary club. For those who are members of an affiliate club, $5 out of the $15
registration fee goes to the club. If you have no club affiliation, the $5 goes to PSI.

As the weather turns cold and people move to indoor play, please remember to play safe:

1. wear protective eyewear
2. wear indoor court shoes
3. be aware of people adjacent to your court

If you have any questions or comments, please contact us at
saskatchewanpickleball@gmail.com.
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